COUNTY COMMISSION RECORD, VERNON COUNTY
Tuesday, December 20, 2011 25" Oct. Adj.

THE VERNON COUNTY COMMISSION METPURSUANT TO ADJOURNMENT ON TUESDAY,
DECEMBER 20, 2011 AT 9:00 A.M.

PRESENT: BONNIE M. MCCORD, PRESIDING COMMISSIONER;NEAL F. GERSTER, NORTHERN
COMMISSIONER; AND KENNON R. SHAW, SOUTHERN COMMISSIONER.

SHERIFF DEPARTMENT ISSUES

Commissioner McCord reported to the Commission signing of revised grant application, Deputy
Sheriff Salary Supplementation Fund, previously approved by the Commission.

FAIRGROUNDS

Greg Cliffman, representing Nevada Youth Recreational Baseball, called on the Commission to
discuss a new concession stand at the Centennial Park Fairgrounds Ballpark. Commission
requested plans be presented prior to construction, and discussed the bid laws with Mr.
Cliffman.

He also asked if the Road & Bridge Department could remove the concrete pad and foundation.
Commission believes if Crew is not busy at that time they could aid the Nevada Youth
Recreational Baseball group with the removal. He was also asked to check with the City Code
Enforcement Official. Commission discussed handicap accessibility and prevailing wage with
Mr. Cliffman as it pertains to new construction.

BID OPENING — RADIO FOR SHERIFF DEPARTMENT

Commission held bid opening for Radios for Sheriff Department. Three bids were received as
follows:

Roughneck Enterprises $6,400.00
Mid-West Communication Distributing ------ $7,000.00
L & B Electronics $4,999.98

Commissioner Shaw made motion to approve L & B Electronics bid in the amount of $4,999.98.
Commissioner Gerster seconded the motion. The motion passed by vote: Commissioner Shaw
(Yes); Commissioner Gerster (Yes); Commissioner McCord (Yes).

Letters of acceptance and rejection will be sent to bidders.

CORONER ISSUES

Vernon County Coroner, David Ferry, called on the Commission, at Commission’s request, for
discussion of the compliance audit by IRS Ruling #2011-72 showing cell phone is considered
fringe benefit

LEPC
Commission attended the LEPC meeting.
EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT
Jeanie Longstreth called on the Commission as an Optimist Club member an entity with interest

in the flow study that is offered by LEPC as a fund raiser. Commission left message and e-mail
for Bob Benn, LEPC Chair.
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ROCK BID
Commissioner Gerster reported on telephone call he received from Oran Dirks. Mr. Dirks
advised he could not save the County any money as the additional cost of hauling from out of
County would overcome any savings on the rock bid.

Commissioner Gerster made motion to reject the Rock Bid. The motion was seconded by
Commissioner Shaw. The motion passed by vote: Commissioner Gerster (Yes); Commissioner
Shaw (Yes); Commissioner McCord (Yes).

GIS ISSUES

Vernon County GIS Director, Tim Bourassa, informed the Commission he had completed all the
NIMS on line courses he is required to have.

ESPY SERVICES

Kaylee Diamond, Espy Services, telephoned the Commission to answer questions about the
company she represents.

CLASS ACTION SUIT

Commission received class action lawsuit from McKesson Governmental Entity Payor, which
was forwarded to Vernon County Prosecuting Attorney, Lynn M. Ewing, Ill, for legal opinion and
advice,,

BRUSHCUTTER

Commission sent letters to Bacon and Harrison Township Trustees, along with copies of the
map, asking they mark where brushcutting is needed in their townships and return in order that
brushcutter may move into their areas.

LAND SURVEY PROGRAM

Commission received correspondence from Department of Natural Resources the Land Survey
Program of the Department of Natural Resources is once again offering the cost-sharing effort
for perpetuating corners of the United States Public Land Survey System, known as the County
Surveyor Cooperative Remonumentation Program. Copy was forwarded to Vernon County
Surveyor, Jerry Wood.

BID RESULTS

Commission forwarded bid results, as requested, of recent bids for rock; bridge planking; rock
hauling, concrete; mowing and trimming of Court House grounds; and landscaping maintenance
for the Court House grounds to Eplan Bidding.

DRYWOOD TOWNSHIP

Commission received and held first reading of Petition for Vacation of Public Road in Drywood
Township, Sections 23 and 26. Signatures were verified; letter was prepared and sent to
Vernon County Sheriff, Ron Peckman, for services, as well as letter to William E. and Carol I.
Reedy of Blue Springs, Missouri, whose land adjoins said road being petitioned to be closed.
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GIS ISSUES

Commission sent Sunshine Law written request to Mark Mitchell, CIO, City of Nevada,
requesting county addressing information he had obtained from another agency.

RECYCLING CENTER

Commission sent revised Sunshine Law request to City of Nevada regarding recycling center
income.

ADJOURN
Ordered that Commission adjourn at 4:30 P.M. until Wednesday, December 21, 2011.

ATTEST: APPROVED:
CLERK OF COMMISSION PRESIDING COMMISSIONER




